
 

 

City Council Minutes 

May 13, 2019 

 

Attendees: Rick Like, Dale Pavlis, Judy LaBoda, Nick Pieske, Bonnie Petersen 

Guests: Jim Busch, Heath Landsman, Devin Gillette, Dean Larson 

Call to order:  Meeting called to order at 6:33 by Mayor Like. 

Review of April Minutes: Minutes are approved 

Heath Landsman as the Emergency Management System Director and also is the Chief Deputy for 

Murray County, attended the meeting to share information about  EMS.  Heath has assigned Deputy 

Devin Gillette to be responsible of  communication for the Village of Hadley and it’s residents. 

1) You can declare a State of Emergency whenever it is necessary for a disaster.  2) The 4H building is 

designated as a shelter and the school would probably be available for shelter if necessary. 3) The Red 

Cross was on standby.  4)FEMA Funds for Murray County if $32K and this area from the State is $16K.  

Townships are still waiting for FEMA funds from last July 2018.  The main thing is to make sure to 

document any issue that could potentially be a problem.  FEMA is going to start to allow the States to 

take the lead.  MN has a QuickStart program that could be forgiven if you have an agreement to stay in 

your home for an agreed upon time.  SBA will help with home owners and businesses.   

Dean Larson had water backing up in his basement when the power was shut off.  Judy will contact 

Missy Biren regarding our insurance covering his $1k deductible for cleanup.  Dean spoke again about a 

“private line” that he states 12 people belong to.  And we will contact Bollig to get a map of the sewer 

system to see where this could possibly be hooked in to. 

Review of General Fund: approved 

Review of Liquor Fund: approved 

Review of Water/Sewer Fund:  approved 

People have made use of the dumpster that was brought in for City Clean Up.  MSP by Nick and Bonnie 

to get another dumpster and have the full one removed.   

Old Business: 

• Steve Beek- Alley  

• Tim Bengston – no update 

• Trailer and Trimmer – purchased the Trailer and Judy will purchase the trimmer and an extra 

battery. 



 

 

 

New Business: 

• COLA – MSP by Rick and Nick to increase Myron and Judy’s wages by 2.8% retroactive to 1 

January.   

•  

MSP by Dale and Bonnie to pay the bills 

MSP by Bonnie and Nick to adjourn  

 

Respectfully submitted by Judy LaBoda – City Clerk 

 

 


